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1. In 2017, the Queensland Government committed to investigating the establishment of a portable long service leave (PLSL) scheme for the social and community services (SACS) sector.
2. A Consultation Regulatory Impact Statement (RIS) released in September 2018 sought stakeholder input on the introduction of a PLSL scheme for the SACS sector in Queensland.
3. A total of 349 written submissions were received from stakeholders. This consultation process received broad in-principle support for a PLSL scheme from a majority of stakeholder groups.
4. The PLSL scheme would:
· cover workers engaged in community services work broadly defined;
· cover all workers engaged by an organisation (non-government) established for, or with purposes including, the provision of community services in Queensland;
· apply to aged care or child care workers only where they work for an organisation (non- government) delivering community services in Queensland;
· cover contract workers; and
· apply to both the for-profit and not-for-profit sector.
5. Cabinet approved the release of a Decision Regulatory Impact Statement on the introduction of a portable long service leave scheme for the social and community services sector in Queensland.
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